Britto, John

From:

Cindy Nichol <

Sent:

Thursday, March 29, 2018 7:32 AM

To:

Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject:

Jaffari village

Good morning

ITEM -

Unfortunately I will not be able to make the mid day meeting on Wednesday however I do want my voice heard.

I have been a resident of Thornhill Woods for almost eight years now and the traffic congestion is already unbearable. It takes me a half hour to drive my son to work in the Sobey's plaza - also a half hour walk! More traffic in this neighbourhood would be catastrophic!!

There are approximately 12,000 people living in this neighbourhood already and adding low, mid or high rise condos to these numbers would be unbelievably irresponsible to the people already dealing with the high population and all that goes with it (parking, traffic, traffic!!).

These beautiful woods do not have building condos - it was never part of the planning so why would council allow them now? What is the motivation to change the plan of Thornhill Woods now? The motivation should be to preserve its beauty, maintain the plan, and ensure the current residents - of all faiths, colours and cultures, maintain the homes and lives they bought into when they bought their homes in these woods.

Adding low, mid or high rise condos to an area of only houses will change the landscape, decrease the beauty and ultimately decrease the value of the homes - if that happens, will the OMB decrease our taxes?

Keep Thornhill Woods as it is. It's already over populated and over trafficked and over parked.

Council needs to do what's right for their current residents that live here in Thornhill Woods and already deal with these problems. This is our neighbourhood and current traffic congestion and parking issues already impact our daily commutes and travel - significantly, not minimally or moderately. Significantly. Already.

Please do not approve this development. Please do not negatively impact our community, our neighbourhood and our lives by adding buildings that don't belong in the landscape and more congestion to this already heavily populated area.

Thank you for taking the time to read my email.

Thank you.

Cindy Nichol